Commission Meeting 5.14.24 5<sup>th</sup> Day of the April Term Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was then recited by all in attendance.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and approve the minutes from the April 30<sup>th</sup> meeting. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Just a reminder anyone using the Fairgrounds must have insurance coverage or be covered under another entities insurance policy. Signs are coming to be placed around the area. To use the facility please contact the Clerk's Office.

Collector/Treasurer, Jessica Lee advised patrons will have until May 31st to pay their oldest tax years. Payment may be made up to the time of the sale. However, payment received on or after June 1st must be for all years' delinquent and also must include any and all expenses of the sale. At that time, payment must be in the form of cash or a cashier's check only.

Warren McElwain of the Maysville Endowment Committee met with the Commission to discuss placing a monument on the Courthouse lawn. Patrons could contact someone from the Endowment Committee and purchase space to place names on the monument. The Commission will advise at their next meeting of their decision of placing the monument and location.

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss work around the County, equipment and to update whom had cleared their brush before brush bids were opened.

At 10 a.m. brush bids were opened with Lucas Tunks & Chris Franks submitting bids. After all bids were reviewed West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the lowest bid on each project with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that she would be holding her yearly township meeting in June.

With no other business before the Commission, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, made the motion to adjourn until May 21, 2024. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, made the second to adjourn. All in favor, motion carried.